The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order on March 1, 2012 at 7 p.m. Present were Bill Goodrich, Ted Plevinsky, Jim Lindsey, G. T. Southworth, Lori Raub, Lenny Kalechitz, Clifford Reed, and Linda Rockwell.

Public Comments None.

Minutes Bill made a motion to accept the February 2012 Meeting Minutes as presented. Ted seconded and Jim voted yes.

<u>Road Report</u> Bill reported the following February activities: road maintenance, plowing and cindering, and truck maintenance on truck #33.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Linda noted that an upgrade to QuickBooks 2012 was done for better performance of the software. It was charged to the township credit card.

The supervisors decided that the subscription to Dunn & Bradstreet at \$39/month should be cancelled.

Bill made a motion to accept the February 2012 Treasurer's Report as presented, pay Bill List 03-12, pay any bills which are normally paid during the month, and pay the payroll for March. Ted seconded and Jim voted yes.

Linda reported that the 2011 Survey of Financial Condition that was due today has been filed.

Scheduled Public Input None.

Old Business Ted made a motion to donate \$50 to the Snake Creek Volunteer Fire Company for their annual Easter Egg Hunt. Bill seconded and Jim voted yes.

New Business None

<u>Meetings</u> The supervisors coordinated their calendars to attend upcoming meetings.

Ted noted that the new polling place information appears in the Independent and the Transcript. A sign is being made with a big arrow. In addition, a notarized form is to be posted at four (4) places.

<u>Correspondence</u> A new assessed real estate value for the township was received from the Susquehanna County Board of Assessment. Linda noted it increased 29,800, which does not significantly affect the 2012 budget figures.

The Susquehanna County Tax Claim Bureau notified the township that Betty J. Phillips has made her returns in full for the 2011 tax duplicates.

There will be a meeting at the Susquehanna County Commissioners office in regard to HB1950 – Act 13 of 2012 (impact fee) on March 6, 2012 at 9 a.m.

The Liquid Fuels Tax Fund Examination Report for the two years ended December 31, 2010 is read and briefly discussed.

Other routine correspondence is read and discussed.

<u>Payroll and Check Signing</u> The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:27 p.m. Bill seconded and Ted voted yes.